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Colorado Springs Branch of AAUW 

Newsletter 

October/November 2015 

 

Branch Event October 17 

 

Following his presentation, Mayor Suthers has agreed to take questions from the 

attendees so start thinking now about what you want to ask.  

Light Refreshments will be provided. Handicapped accessible. 

 The meeting is free and open to the public, but to aid in planning, please make a 

reservation by clicking on this link: https://www.eventbrite.com/e/mayor-suthers-

discusses-the-state-of-our-city-tickets-18674107759 
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American Association of University Women 
Colorado Springs Branch Presents 

AUTHORS’ DAY 
Our fund-raiser for Local Scholarships 

going to women attending PPCC and UCCS 

Date: Saturday, November 14, 2015 

Time: 9:15 a.m. – 2:30 p.m. 

Place: Doubletree Hotel, 1775 E. Cheyenne Mt. Blvd. 

Price: $60 (Includes a large amount for our scholarships) 

Our stimulating authors are:

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
. 
 

COME AND ENJOY OUR AUTHORS, AUCTIONS, MORNING COFFEE, & DELICIOUS LUNCH! 

HOOKED ON BOOKS WILL PROVIDE THE AUTHORS’ BOOKS FOR PURCHASE. 

Reservations can be made with a credit card through PayPal at coloradosprings-co.aauw.net 

or with a check to Jeanne Marsh, 850 Timber Valley Rd., Colorado Springs, CO 80919. 

STEPHEN COONTS Coonts is the author of innumerable New York Times bestsellers. After 

College he was commissioned an Ensign in the US Navy and received his Navy wings in 1969. 

His first novel, Flight of the Intruder, spent 28 weeks on the New York Times bestsellers list; a 

motion picture based on the novel was released in 1991. The success of this novel allowed 

Coonts to devote himself full-time to writing. His books are widely translated and published in 

many countries. He still enjoys flying and tries to do it as much as possible. 

 

BARBARA SAMUEL O’NEAL O’Neal fell in love with food and restaurants at the age of 

fifteen when she landed a job at a Greek café and served baklava for the first time. She sold her 

first novel in her twenties and has since won a plethora of awards, including two Colorado 

Book Awards and six prestigious RITAs. One was for The Lost Recipe for Happiness in 2010, 

written as Barbara O’Neal. Writing as Barbara Samuel, she has published five novels of 

women’s fiction and seven novels of historical fiction. Her novels, which often include recipes, 

have been published widely in Europe and Australia, and she travels internationally, presenting 

workshops, hiking hundreds of miles, and of course, eating. She lives in her hometown of 

Colorado Springs. 

 
RACHEL WEAVER Weaver is the author of the novel, Point of Direction, which Oprah 

magazine described as a “strikingly vivid debut novel.” In his review on NPR’s All Things 

Considered, Alan Cheuse described the novel as one that “pulls you in.” Point of Direction was 

chosen by the American Booksellers Association as a top ten debut for Spring 2014, by 

IndieBound as an Indie Next List Pick, and by Yoga Journal as one of their top five suggested 

summer reads. Prior to earning her MFA in Writing and Poetics from NaropaUniversity, Rachel 

worked as a biologist for the Forest Service in Alaska studying bears, raptors and songbirds. She 

is on faculty at Regis University’s low-residency MFA program and at Lighthouse Writers 

Workshop. She just won the prestigious Willa Award 

GORDON ANDERSON Helen McIntire Anderson, Anderson’s Mother, researched and wrote 

Historic Homes of Colorado Springs and Vicinity over a period of twenty-two years. She began 

visiting these historic homes, interviewing residents, and consulting historians at the age of 77 

and finished her manuscript just one month before her passing in 2006. Her son, Gordon, 

photographed the houses in the book. In addition to taking the black and white photos, he spent 

10 years working to finish the book his mother had started. The book was published by the 

Historic Preservation Alliance of Colorado Springs 
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AAUW President’s Message 

 Our Welcome Coffee on September 19 was a great success!  The program on Human Trafficking in Southern 

Colorado presented by CSPD Officer Chris Burns was very interesting and informative.  This topic was 

identified as a significant Public Policy issue in our survey last spring.  As usual, the Welcome Coffee had 

fantastic food and a wealth of information about our interest groups.  The interest groups are in full-swing and 

it is not too late to join.  Thanks to everyone who contributed to the success of this event. 

We have several new members on the Colorado Springs AAUW Board this year.  We welcome Phyllis Sperber, 

President-Elect; Jean Little, Secretary; Frieda Dunlap, Treasurer; Suzanne Stahlbuhk, VP-Membership; Paula 

Munger, Co-VP Programs; Char Gagne, Local Scholarships and Eunice Ciaccio, Archivist.  They and the 

returning board members have a great year planned. The Board will continue the previous goals of providing 

meaningful mission-based programs and collaborating with other women’s organizations.  By doing so, we 

hope to increase member participation in branch events.   

We are also committed to keeping you informed about AAUW activities through our newsletters, website, 

eblasts and other social media. All these contain up-to-date information about our events and opportunities to 

participate.  Thanks to June Hallenbeck for our great newsletters and directory and to Pauleta Terven for 

maintaining our branch website.  The website can be accessed at coloradosprings-co.aauw.net.  More 

information about our branch web site as well as the state and national web sites is in the directory. 

Important dates coming up are October 17 for a joint meeting with the League of Women Voters featuring 

Mayor John Suthers and Authors’ Day on November 14.  Remember that Authors’ Day is our principle 

fundraiser for Local Scholarships.  Both of these events will be a great opportunity to invite friends and 

prospective members. 

 Nedra Engelson 

 

     

2015-2016 AAUW National Convention 

The AAUW National Convention was held in June in San Diego.  It was very interesting, informative and 

inspiring.  The emphasis was on one mission: advancing equity for women and girls.  It provided an 

opportunity to meet the national AAUW Board of Directors, the national staff and delegates from Colorado 

and other states.  The speakers and panel discussions were outstanding and covered a variety of topics including 

women in engineering, leadership, public policy, civil rights in education and others. 

There were many professionally presented workshops covering ways to support the work and mission of 

AAUW.  These included how to brand programming, methods for using branch programming as a recruitment 

tool, and branch financial best practices.  I attended workshops on marketing fundamentals, fundraising and 

financial best practices.  The workshops provided time for questions from delegates and it was interesting to 

hear some of the issues facing other branches and possible solutions. 

The new national campaign “Charting the Course” was explained.  This is a two-year effort with the goal of 

raising $1,000,000 in unrestricted funds for AAUW’s programs across the country.  These unrestricted funds 

will allow AAUW flexibility to create new programs in response to issues facing us today and in the future. 

The money will be used where the need is the greatest.  More information is available at 

aauw.org/chartingthecourse. 

The convention was a motivating experience.  Thanks so much for giving me the opportunity to attend. 

Nedra Engelson 
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LOCAL SCHOLARSHIP REPORT 

As your new local scholarships chairwoman, I would like to encourage each and every AAUW member to 

attend our Author’s Day event, Sat., November 14, 2015. Our Author’s Day event is the major fundraiser for 

our local scholarships.   I know that I would not be writing this news article today if it were not for the financial 

and emotional support I received decades ago when I embarked on a college education.  Each of us belongs to 

AAUW because we have, at some point in our lifetime, chosen to seek and complete post-secondary degrees.  

For some of us, this journey happened lock-step, a seamless path from high-school directly to college.  Others 

of us raised families and then returned to college, facing the arduous task of juggling numerous life roles 

simultaneously, with eyes focused on the prize of a college degree. 

Serving on the local scholarship committee for several years evaluating our scholarship applications is an eye-

opening experience on the immense financial and time management challenges current college students face.  

Some of us were fortunate enough to have sufficient financial support for our college years.  Many of us 

struggled, worked part time, and took out loans to realize our dream of a college degree.  Listening to our 

applicant’s stories is a humbling, moving glimpse into the lives of what our applicants endure to obtain their 

education.  The financial risk taken by many of our current students in the hopes of obtaining a better life is 

daunting. 

Our five $1,000 scholarship recipients offer our world these talents and hope: 

Kimberly Copely is a Beth-El Nursing students and ROTC UCCS Mountain Ranger Battalion cadet with a 

goal of becoming an army nurse.  She tutors at the UCCS Language learning center, serves as Vice President 

of the Military Awareness Club and   treasurer of Student Nurses Association, and teaches Sunday school to 

four-year-olds.  Kimberly wrote, “My goal is to serve and given back to those who have given on my behalf.” 

Nassia Duncan is enrolled in the UCCS Bachelors of Healthcare Science: medical Laboratory Science Option.  

Working 32 hours/week as a TV close captioner to pay for her education, she also juggles volunteer work 

building homes for impoverished families in Tijuana, Mexico and work with “A Family for Every Orphan, an 

organization which finds homes for orphans in Russia, Ukraine, Uganda, Nepal, and India.  She has a goal of 

working in a non-profit to combat poverty and illness in South Africa. 

Ivonne Montano is a wife, mother, and veteran who has returned to complete her degree in Inclusive Early 

Childhood Education with a focus on dual language learners and children with disabilities.  She is a naturalized 

citizen, having moved to Minnesota from Chihuahua, Mexico as a child, joined the U.S. Army at age 17, 

deployed to Afghanistan, and worked with special needs children in Italy.  She has a goal to provide early 

childhood education to all children, regardless of language and learning barriers. 

Nicole Renfrow is a single mother of a six year old daughter, works 50 hours a week as an accountant for the 

Concept Restaurants, and maintains a 4.0 in Accounting at UCCS.  She has worked for the past seven years 

for the restaurant chain in order to support her daughter and to reach her goal of a B. A. in accounting.  She 

has a goal of becoming a Certified Public Accountant and has tremendous experience already in the accounting 

field. 

Joanne Yeshuas is a single mother to two children aged 10 and 13, while working full time as a Correctional 

Officer One at the Colorado State Penitentiary in Canyon City and attending classes at PPCC.  A South Korean 

orphan, she has overcome tremendous obstacles of abuse, foster home placement, dissolved marriages, and 

risen above these challenges to obtain her A.S. Degree in biology at PPCC.  She has a goal of doing bio-

medical research, possibly in water purification system for Third World countries. 

We each have a percentage of our income that we may choose to donate, gamble, squander, and invest.  After 

serving on the local scholarship committee,  I know my dollars that go towards Author’s Day/Local 

Scholarship fund reap a return  far beyond –the ripple is endless when you read these scholarship recipients 

goals for the future.  We each lend a helping hand in our own way! 

Char Gagne, Local Scholarship 
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AAUW Financial Review Report as of June 30, 2015 

Gay Hatcher and Jeanne Knudson, the financial review committee, met with Treasurer Frieda Dunlap at her 

home on August 10, 2015.  Three major areas were reviewed. 

Three accounts are held with the ENT Federal Credit Union.  The checking account receives regular deposits 

from member dues, fund raising activities, luncheon receipts and other regular activities.  All disbursements 

are handled from this account.  The savings account is the repository for funds that are not currently needed 

for operations.  Within the savings account, all funds are allocated to one of the following funds: Contingency 

Fund, Legal Advocacy Fund, Local Scholarship Fund, AAUW Fund (EF), and the Judith Sanderson Fund.  

When disbursed, the funds are transferred electronically to checking.  The third account, a $10,000 CD with a 

6 month maturity, is held as a reserve.  Bank reconciliations were sampled and it was determined that the 

reconciliations matched the monthly check book balance. 

Monthly reports giving a detailed summary of the checking, savings and CD are prepared each month.  

Monthly Budget to Actual spreadsheets detailing monthly receipts and expenses are also prepared.  

Documentation for each expenditure is filed by check number in fiscal year files.  Documentation for receipts 

is filed with bank deposit backup.  A sampling of expenses and receipts were all traced to appropriate backup.   

The review found no inconsistencies or questionable data.  The Colorado Springs branch of AAUW thanks Jo 

Weilbrenner for the time and effort she expended as Treasurer for most of the 2014-2015 fiscal year.  We are 

very appreciative that Frieda Dunlap assumed the role of Treasurer when Jo left Colorado Springs and that 

Frieda will continue in that position for fiscal 2015-2016. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember that the Southern Colorado Girls STEM Experience is scheduled for December 

7 at UCCS. AAUW will be a sponsor again this year, and volunteers will be needed. E-

mail pauletat@aol.com if you would like to help—and thanks to those who have already 

responded to the request in the September newsletter. The early-bird volunteers are all 

people who volunteered last year—so it must have been a satisfying experience since they 

want to do it again. Try it! 

 

 

mailto:pauletat@aol.com
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Public Policy Action Team 

The AAUW Public Policy Action Team has 

recruited several organizations to work with us 

in our public engagement campaign to start a 

community dialogue around the issues raised 

in the upcoming PBS documentary, The 

Raising of America.  The group has decided to 

form a community alliance, and is in the 

process of choosing a name for ourselves.  The 

Public Policy group initiated this project 

because the lack of quality, affordable 

childcare is a major barrier to self-sufficiency 

for women and families.  It is part of a nation-

wide and state-wide effort. 

January AAUW Event 

Our January AAUW Event will be held on 

Saturday, January 9th at Library 21c.  We will 

be featuring a topic from the documentary, so 

stay tuned for more info . . . 

Watch the Documentary on PBS 

We are promoting the watching of the five part 

documentary, which is expected to begin as 

early as January, 2016.   

Organizations Encouraged to 

Host 

In addition to merely watching the film, we are 

encouraging various organizations that work 

with young children and families in the areas 

of health, mental health, early care and 

education, and family support to organize 

screenings with guided discussion groups to 

determine specific actions to address specific 

issues raised in the film.  

Public Policy Interest Group 

Sign up for the Public Policy Interest Group if 

you would like to be on the mailing list for 

updates about various public policy issues.  

This group can submit future suggestions to 

the Public Policy Action Team for 

concentrated focus, just as the focus this year 

is on early childhood care, education, and 

health.   

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

By Cara Koch 

 

  

 

 
Early Childhood is a hidden 

factor of the economy 

 

Most mothers used to be homemakers 

and fathers breadwinners 

 

-Today women are 58% of the US workforce (2012) 

 

-Employee absenteeism due to childcare breakdowns 

costs US business 

$3 billion per year 

 

-The US is the only advanced country that 

does not provide maternity leave or childcare 

for working mothers 
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GREAT DECISIONS DISCUSSION 
GROUP STARTING FEBRUARY 2 

 
Don’t miss the 2016 Great Decisions discussion 

group highlighting eight of the most thought 

provoking foreign policy challenges facing 

Americans. Great Decisions is America’s largest 

discussion program on world affairs. A briefing 

book on the eight topics will be provided for each 

participant. A 20 minute video on the scheduled 

topic is shown at the beginning of the meeting as a 

focus for group discussions. 

 

The topics this year are: Middle East, The Rise of 

ISIS, The Future of Kurdistan, Migration, The 

Koreans, The United Nations, Climate Change, 

and Cuba and the U.S. 

 

The discussion group will be held on the 1st and 

3rd Tuesday during the months of February, 

March, April and May from 1:30 to 3:30. The 

group will meet on the first Tuesday at the East 

Branch of the Pikes Peak Public Library, and the 

third Tuesday at the new 21C Library Branch at 

Chapel Hills Drive and Jamboree. 

 

A complete schedule of meeting dates and location 

will be provided to participants prior to the first 

meeting. 

 

The cost to participants is $23.00 which covers 

materials, shipping and handling. 

 

If you are interested in signing up for Great 

Decisions, please provide your email address and 

phone number to Jeanette Minniti at 

jeanetteminniti@gmail.com or call 719-481-3230. 

 

Additional information on the deadline to submit 

payment for materials to receive the AAUW group 

discount will be sent directly to everyone who 

registers. 

 

 

 

MEMBERSHIP REPORT 

New Member: 

Knellinger, Jenny (Jen) 

Home: 719-590-8854 

9605 Daywood Lane, Colorado Springs, CO 

80920 

email: jknellinger@aol.com 

Directory Updates: 

Marge Zimmerman email: 

margezimmerman01@yahoo.com 

Irmgard von der Gathen: 

Correct last name 

Marilyn Feaster 

Address is 10018 PALISADE Ridge Drive 

(no “s” on Palisade) 

 

javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT1119_com_zimbra_email%22));
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Monday:        HARDY HIKERS: C: Charla Dowds, 574-7568 

5 Hike Mueller State Park.  Call Nancy Holt, 405-880-1277 

 12 Hike Carpenter Peak, Roxborough St. Park.  Call Michele Strub, 393-5438 

 19 Hike Fountain Creek.  Call Charla Dowds, 574-5768                            

 26 Hike White Ghost Trail.  Call Suzanne Stahlbuhk, 714-420-5314 

Tuesday: 

6 TECHNOLOGY:  9:30 a.m.  C: Judie Werschky, judiewer@aol.com  H: Chris Edgar, 2018 

Flintrock Terr. E, 80920.  RSVP: cholmedgar@gmail.com or 598-4634. 

13 READERS’ POTPOURRI:  1:00 p.m. C: Kathy Kreps, 637-0258. H & DL: Susan Theune, 

307-620-5183. B: Alone Together by Sherry Turkle.  Please call Hostess to RSVP. 

DINNER BOOK CLUB:  C: Martha Lee, 594-9039, mleewest@live.com. Co-C: Barbara 

Kafka, 574-0506, franticfrancis@msn.com and Marion Rich, 226-8025, 530@cloud.com. 

Dinner at 5:45 p.m. at Marigolds, 4605 Centennial Blvd.  Book: How to Bake a Perfect Life 

by Barbara O’Neal. RSVP to Martha Lee. 

27 UFO’S (UNFINISHED OBJECTS): 1:00 p.m. C: Wynn Weidner, 598-5259, 

wynnweidner@q.com. H: Martha Lee, 6570 Foxdale Circle, mleewest@live.com, 594-9039. 

Wednesday: 

AMIABLE AMBLERS: C: Linda Shane, 355-9287, lindershane@gmail.com. 

7  Meet at 9:00 a.m. at Bon Shopping Center, 2200-2300 N. Wahsatch. Meet at south end of 

the parking lot.  Contact Eunice Ciaccio, 465-2911, eunico.11@comcast.net. 

14 Meet at 9:00 a.m. at Costco, 2100-5200 N. Nevada, University Village Shopping Center.  

Park at the north end by the Costco gas station. Do NOT follow the signs to the trailhead 

that are posted in the parking lot.  Contact Joan Capesius, 576-2621, joankcap@comcast.net.  

21 Meet at 9:00 a.m. at Monument Valley Park, Fontanero Parking Lot. From Nevada go west 

on Fontanero, you will run directly into the parking lot. Contact Sherri Bristol, 578-1754, 

sherri_bristol@questoffice.net. 

28 The hike will be at Fountain Creek Regional Park.  We will meet at South Sears parking lot 

at 9:00 AM to carpool. Lunch at Panera's on Southgate.  This should be a very colorful hike 

with lots of cottonwoods changing their color.  Please call Evelyn--576-5096 if you are 

going or evhurr@yahoo.com.   

14 SOUTHWEST STUDIES: 1:30 -3:30 p.m. C: Jean Reynolds, 598-1784. 

Jreyno1932@aol.com  Meet at East Library. (Annex room last on the left down the front 

hall). Bring your own drink and light refreshments will be provided by hostesses.  Hostesses: 

Linda McIlnay and Bev Goodall.  Topic: Chimney Rock. Presenter: Eunice Ciaccio. 

21 LUNCHEON NOVEL I: 11:45 a.m. Co-chairs: Georgina Burns, 598-7773 & Sally 

Mathewson, 473-0228. Hostess:  Jean Reynolds (598-1784) Co-hostess:  Dianne 

Swaim (599-8876).  Book:  Sarah's Quilt by Nancy E. Turner.  D.L.  Vivian 

LUNCHEON NOVEL TOO:  12:00 p.m. C: Pam Doane, 598-24425, pamdoane@q.com. H: 

Kathy McBride, 7025 Raven Hills Place, 598-4654. Co-H: Mary Wood, 593-7948, 

gregoryandmary@gmail.com.  B: Empire Falls by Richard Russo .DL: Kathy M  

 

javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT1399_com_zimbra_email%22));
mailto:cholmedgar@gmail.com
mailto:mleewest@live.com
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mailto:wynnweidner@q.com
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Wednesday: (continued) 

28  CHOCOLATE LOVERS: 1:30 p.m.  Co-Chairs:  Ellie Solomon - 630-7465, 

elron3@msn.com & Sally Mathewson -473-0228, mathewson3@juno.com.  H:  Ellie 

Solomon, 3203 Paseo Rd.  Program:  Halloween exchange.  Bring Halloween goodies for 12 

to share.  RSVP:  Ellie, 630-7465, elron3@msn.com 

Thursday: 

1 WOMEN WHO WRITE:  9:30 a.m. C: Janet Condit, 277-7590, jjcondit@msn.com   

Hostess: Jeanne Marsh, 850 Timber Valley Road, 590-7237, jmarsh@pcisys.net.  

Refreshments: Marge Zimmerman. Facilitator: Janet Condit.  Please RSVP to Jeanne Marsh 

 MAH JONGG: 1 p.m., Patty Jewett Club House. Contact Susan Bydalek at 465-2707 or 

sbydalek@yahoo.com. Optional lunch at noon. 

8 MAH JONGG: 1 p.m., Patty Jewett Club House. Contact Susan Bydalek at 465-2707 or 

sbydalek@yahoo.com. Optional lunch at noon. 

15 MAH JONGG: 1 p.m., Patty Jewett Club House. Contact Susan Bydalek at 465-2707 or 

sbydalek@yahoo.com.  Optional lunch at noon. 

22 MAH JONGG: 1 p.m., Patty Jewett Club House. Contact Susan Bydalek at 465-2707 or 

sbydalek@yahoo.com. Optional lunch at noon.  

28 MAH JONGG: 1 p.m., Patty Jewett Club House. Contact Susan Bydalek at 465-2707 or 

sbydalek@yahoo.com. Optional lunch at noon. 

Friday: 
 

2 EXPLORING LIVES AND CULTURES: 10:00 a.m., East Library, Study room E1, C: Jan 

McKenzie, 597-7161, janzie18@msn.com or Eunice Ciaccio, 465-2911, 

euninco.11@comcast.net. (National Disability Employment Awareness Month) Brain on 

Fire: My Month of Madness by Susannah Cahalan 

16 LOCAL HISTORY: 10:00. History and tour of Venetucci Farm, 5210 Hwy 85, approx. $4 

fee.  Presenters: Dave Rudin and Linda Overland.  C: Anna Ahern, 

aavillasierra@aol.com.  Hostess: Darlene Aspedon: 471-7192.  RSVP by Wednesday, Oct. 

14 to either Anna or Darlene 

                                                        

javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT1095_com_zimbra_email%22));
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javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT1066_com_zimbra_email%22));
mailto:sbydalek@yahoo.com
mailto:sbydalek@yahoo.com
mailto:sbydalek@yahoo.com
mailto:sbydalek@yahoo.com
mailto:sbydalek@yahoo.com
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Monday:        HARDY HIKERS: C: Charla Dowds, 574-7568 

2 Planning Meeting 

 9 Hike Prairie Canyon Ranch.   Jeanne Allen (call Charla) 574-7568                            

 16 Hike Aiken Canyon.    Call Jean Olsen, 634-3508 

 23 Not scheduled 

 24 Not scheduled 

Tuesday: 

3 TECHNOLOGY:  9:30 a.m.  C: Judie Werschky, judiewer@aol.com  H: Sharon 

LaMothe.  RSVP: slamothe628@aol.com or 473-7083. 

10 READERS’ POTPOURRI:  1:00 p.m. C: Kathy Kreps, 637-0258. H & DL: Kathy Kreps, 637-

0258. B: All the Light We Cannot See by Anthony Doerr.  Please call Hostess to RSVP. 

DINNER BOOK CLUB:  C: Martha Lee, 594-9039, mleewest@live.com. Co-C: Barbara 

Kafka, 574-0506, franticfrancis@msn.com and Marion Rich, 226-8025, 530@cloud.com. 

Dinner at 5:45 p.m. at Olive Garden, 513 North Academy.  Book The Boys in the Boat by 

Daniel James Brown. RSVP to Martha Lee. 

24 UFO’S (UNFINISHED OBJECTS): 1:00 p.m. C: Wynn Weidner, 598-5259, 

wynnweidner@q.com. H: Susan Wright, 11985 Sunset Crater Dr. (Peyton), 

wrightsearch@gmail.com, 393-5045 

Wednesday: 

AMIABLE AMBLERS: C: Linda Shane, 355-9287, lindershane@gmail.com. 

4  Meet at 9:00 a.m. at Bon Shopping Center, 2200-2300 N. Wahsatch. Meet at south end of 

the parking lot.  Contact Eunice Ciaccio, 465-2911, eunico.11@comcast.net. 

11 Meet at 9:00 a.m. at Costco, 2100-5200 N. Nevada, University Village Shopping Center.  

Park at the north end by the Costco gas station. Do NOT follow the signs to the trailhead 

that are posted in the parking lot.  Contact Joan Capesius, 576-2621, joankcap@comcast.net.  

18 Meet at 9:00 a.m. at Monument Valley Park, Fontanero Parking Lot. From Nevada go west 

on Fontanero, you will run directly into the parking lot. Contact Sherri Bristol, 578-1754, 

sherri_bristol@questoffice.net. 

25 No hike (Thanksgiving) 

11 SOUTHWEST STUDIES: 1:30 – 3:30 p.m. C: Jean Reynolds, 598-1784. 

Jreyno1932@aol.com  Meet at East Library. (Annex room, last on the left down the front 

hall). Bring your own drink and light refreshments will be provided by hostesses.  Hostesses: 

Martha Lee and June Hallenbeck.  Topic: Mesa Verde. Presenter: Pip Bodkin. 

18 LUNCHEON NOVEL I: 11:45 a.m. Co-chairs: Georgina Burns, 598-7773 & Sally 

Mathewson, 473-0228.  Hostess: Dixie Gordon (685-1113)  Co-hostess:  Dotti Barnett (265-

9386)  Book:  Delicious by Ruth Reichi  D.L.  Katie 

LUNCHEON NOVEL TOO:  12:00 p.m. C: Pam Doane, 598-24425, pamdoane@q.com. H: 

Corky Kirkham, 3611 Vassar St, 635-9605. Co-H: Phyllis Sperber, 434-1813, 

p.sperber@comcast.net.  B: Everybody Welcome by Kathleen F. Esmiol. DL: Judie W 

 

javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT1399_com_zimbra_email%22));
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Wednesday: (continued) 

25  CHOCOLATE LOVERS:  Co-Chairs:  Ellie Solomon - 630-7465 elron3@msn.com & Sally 

Mathewson -473-0228, mathewson3@juno.com. No meeting.  Next meeting - Holiday 

Chocolate Buffet at Wynn Weidner's either Dec. 2 or 9.  Ellie will send an email with 

definite date. 

Thursday: 

5 WOMEN WHO WRITE: 9:30 a.m. C: Janet Condit, 277-7590, jjcondit@msn.com  . Hostess: 

Chris Edgar, 2018 Flintlock Terrace East, 598-4634, cholmedgar@gmail.com. 

                    Refreshments: Lani Manning.  Facilitator: June Hallenbeck.  Please RSVP to Chris Edgar. 

 MAH JONGG: 1 p.m., Patty Jewett Club House. Contact Susan Bydalek at 465-2707 or 

sbydalek@yahoo.com. Optional lunch at noon. 

12 MAH JONGG: 1 p.m., Patty Jewett Club House. Contact Susan Bydalek at 465-2707 or 

sbydalek@yahoo.com. Optional lunch at noon. 

19 MAH JONGG: 1 p.m., Patty Jewett Club House. Contact Susan Bydalek at 465-2707 or 

sbydalek@yahoo.com.  Optional lunch at noon. 

26 MAH JONGG: 1 p.m., Patty Jewett Club House. Contact Susan Bydalek at 465-2707 or 

sbydalek@yahoo.com. Optional lunch at noon. 

Friday: 
6  EXPLORING LIVES AND CULTURES: 10:00 a.m., East Library Annex, C: Jan 

McKenzie, 597-7161, janzie18@msn.com or Eunice Ciaccio, 465-2911, 

euninco.11@comcast.net. (Native American Heritage Month) Cherokee Rose by Tiya Miles 

20 LOCAL HISTORY: 10:00 a.m. Ivywild, a History of a Small Neighborhood.  Venue: Old 

Ivywild School/Bristol Brewery, 1604 S. Cascade.  Optional lunch on-site.  Presenters: 

Linda Johnson and Molly Mary.  C & H: Anna Ahern, aavillasierra@aol.com, 635-

3439.  RSVP by Monday, Nov. 16.  
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COLORADO SPRINGS AAUW BRANCH 

 

Branch President: Nedra Engelson, 5270 Ladera Lane, 80917, 574-5274 

nengelson@aol.com. 

 Dues/Renewals: Freida Dunlap, 6240 Gemstone Way, 80918, 598-2336 

   ffdunlap@hotmail.com 

Address/Directory Changes: June Hallenbeck, 115 Dolomite Dr., 80919, 598-2979 

        junehallenbeck@comcast.net .  

Prospective Members: Suzanne Stahlbuhk, 2985 Mt. Herman Rd., Monument, CO, 80132, 

714-420-5314, sstahlbuhk@gmail.com. 

  

Newsletter: Deadline is November 17 for the December/January newsletter. Send interest 

group notices and news item to June Hallenbeck, 115 Dolomite Dr., Colorado Springs, CO 

80919, or junehallenbeck@comcast.net. 

 

AAUW Mission: 

AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, philanthropy 

and research.    

 

 

 

 

 

AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF UNIVERSITY WOMEN 

COLORADO SPRINGS BRANCH 

2985 MT.HERMAN RD.  

MONUMEMT, CO, 80132  
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